

## First Alliance Church 424 Ninth Street Lexington, NC 27295

Ph. & Fax: 336-249-4493 | e-mail: staff@lexfirstalliance.com

March 26, 2010

Dear Don,

Thank you so much for your ministry among us here at First Alliance! I myself was re-energized in my calling to share the gospel, and I have had several discussions with others who have had the same experience. If there is a common denominator in the conversation, it is that you de mystified the process of sharing our faith and brought it within reach. People who have felt paralyzed in sharing with their friends have told me that they now have hope and expect God to open doors for them as they pray and seek to share!

I have already mentioned you to the other pastors in my C&MA ministerial group, and I will not hesitate to recommend you to other pastors and other Christian leaders in the area and in our district of the Alliance.

Please feel free to rephrase or paraphrase this as necessary in any promotional materials to make it more suitable for distribution if you'd like to do that.

May God continue to bless you and Cathy as you serve Him daily in the gospel ministry!

Yours in Christ,

**Paul Titus** 

are

Senior Pastor, First Alliance Church

Lexington, NC